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The past few months have been incredibly ful­
filling. From July 5th to 14th, 2024, I had the 
distinct privilege of attending the St. John's 
Grand Council meeting in Cardiff, Wales, UK. 
This prestigious event convened Priors and 
Chancellors from across the globe, fostering 
vital discussions aimed at advancing the 
global mission of St. John. 

One of the most 
memorable mo­
ments of the trip was 
the honour of meet­
ing Prince Richard, 
Duke of Gloucester, 
who graciously 
serves as the Grand 
Prior of St. John. 

On Singapore's Na­
tional Day, August 
9th, 2024, our First 
Aiders played a criti­
cal role in ensuring 
the safety of those 
attending the 

Parade. I visited St. John's command centre 
during the event and was thoroughly im­
pressed by the seamless coordination and un­
wavering commitment that was demonstrated 
in managing emergency operations. 

As we look ahead, I am eagerly anticipating 
the Singapore F1 in September, where our 
First Aiders will once again be on standby, 
ready to provide essential support. 

:;.. Prof. Sean P. Rozario, KStJ

Chairman, 

National St John Council of Singapore 

Prior of the 
Priory of Singapore 
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